
From: Patel, Swati
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/19/2012 10:37:29 PM
Subject: Re: Governor's Letter

Remind me of this on Wed. Tomorrow is too hectic.

From: Veldran, Katherine
Sent: Monday, November 19, 2012 04:12 PM 
To: Patel, Swati; Pitts, Ted 
Subject: FW: Governor's Letter 

Let's discuss.

From: Steve Birdwell [mailto:sbirdwell@seapines.com] 
Sent: Friday, September 21, 2012 4:08 PM 
To: Veldran, Katherine
Cc: sturodman@aol.com
Subject: FW: Governor's Letter

Katherine-

Following up on my message earlier this week regarding the dredging permit, I have attached a memo from 
me and Stu Rodman. Stu, as you may know, serves on the Beaufort County Council and is also involved in 
our effort to dredge Harbour Town. We would like Governor Haley to consider sending the attached letter
(or something similar) to Colonel Chamberlayne in support of the dredging effort in order to help expedite
the permit process. I would be happy to further discuss this with you next week.

Hope you have a great weekend. All the best-

Steve

Steven P. Birdwell
President
Phone 843.842.1419
sbirdwell@seapines.com
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